






 











  

The period between 5am and 3pm was again the busiest time for 2017, with 5am having the most 
transactions per hour for the day. This is because of the day use parking not beginning until 5am. The 
busiest hour saw 190 transactions processed between all of the facilities, which is a 13% increase from 
the previous year. Average transactions were 36 per hour for the entire fishery. 
 
Payment of fees by cash was once again the dominant method at 63%, a 4% decrease from last year.   
Credit card use increased by 3% to a total of 36%, and checks remained unchanged at 1%.  It is expected 
that credit card payment percentage will continue to grow in future years.  Fees paid for credit card 
acceptance totaled $4,701 or 2.52% of fees paid by credit card.   
 
FY18 Expenditures 
Detailed budget to actual comparisons are provided.  Additional FY18 expenditures are anticipated in 
support of the fishery.  Capital expenditures, which occurred in FY17, in support of the fishery totaled 
$23,600 and were mostly paid for by a grant from the State of Alaska.  The following capital expenditures 
were made in support of the fishery: 
 
South Beach property maintenance $23,600 
 
FY18 Summary and Recommendations 
South Spruce Underground Utilities 
Relocation of fee shacks to the top of South Spruce Street has proven to be successful providing greater 
control and a safer environment for fishery participants and City staff.  To complete this move, permanent 
utility vaults should be installed in the roadway for easier and safer installation of fee shacks.  The curb 
must also be cut and the roadway expanded in the area of the fee shacks to provide the needed width for 
safe operations of two shacks in that area.  The estimated cost of these permanent upgrades is $35,000. 
 
Main St. Underground Utilities 
Cameras were installed at the south end of Main St. for the dipnet app. Power was provided by the nearby 
Kenai Bible Church for the 2017 fishery. Power was provided with an above ground extension cord that 
went through a culvert and over the grass. This connection proved unstable and was unable to operate 
the electric heater. Underground power and data cables should be installed to an adjacent sewer lift 
station. Estimated cost for this is $7,500.  
 
Replacement Equipment 
Each year various equipment needs to be replaced for the fee shacks as well as the camera system. 
Necessary replacements this year include credit card readers, uninterruptable power supplies, printer 
parts, cash drawer parts, and several replacement cameras. Estimated cost for this is $4,500. 
 
Dipnet App & Point of Sale Software Improvements 
A number of improvements were identified during the 2017 fishery to the Dipnet App. Dipnet App 
improvements for 2018 to include: automating fish counts; improve the display of the fish counts; 
automating live tide information and improving display, updating fee calculator. Estimated cost for this is 
$2,000.  Annually updates and improvements are made to the Point of Sale software at an estimated cost 
of $1,500. 
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